
“MASS  GRAVE”  HOAX  WIDELY
REPORTED
Bill Donohue comments on how the media have covered the Tuam,
Ireland “mass grave” story:

No media outlet has done a more consistently accurate job
reporting the “mass grave” story than the New York Times. Not
only did it not fall for this bogus story when it first
surfaced in 2014, it actually poked holes in it. Its coverage
in 2017 has also been flawless. Kudos to the Cleveland Plain
Dealer for picking up the Times story.

Unlike other Irish sources, the Irish Echo got this story
correct.

The BBC fell for the “mass grave” bunk in 2014. Now in 2017,
it  had  covered  this  story  accurately,  absent  any
sensationalistic  talk  about  a  “mass  grave,”  until  late
Tuesday, when it used the term in reporting on comments from
Irish Prime Minister Enda Kenny.

The International Business Times initially ran with the “mass
grave” story, but then it offered a very fair account of my
criticisms of it. It is to be commended for its balanced
reporting.

Reuters had a mixed record: some stories mentioned the “mass
grave” and others did not.

The following media outlets ran at least one story on the
“mass grave.” No source was worse than AP: two years ago it
ran an apology for faulty reporting on this subject, and this
year it was just as inaccurate. Worse, its stories are picked
up nationwide by other media outlets, thus spreading the fake
news about a “mass grave.”
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What is most astonishing about this unprofessional journalism
is that it is at odds with the official statements by the
government’s Mother and Baby Commission and the formal remarks
made by government officials. While those accounts mention
that “significant quantities of human remains” were found,
none mention anything about a “mass grave.”

What was uncovered is disturbing enough, but what is being
reported is pure hype. The photo that is being shopped about
the “mass grave” on the property of the Bon Secours Sisters is
a picture of a graveyard. Period. It is not proof of a “mass
grave.”

The  incuriosity  of  the  media  suggests  a  willingness  to
validate an ideological predilection, one that is not exactly
Catholic-friendly. It surely is not a quest for the truth.


